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Return to the Workplace
K-12 Vaccination

COVID-19 Vaccination Information 
The State Board of Health, not the Department of Health, has the authority to create immunization requirements for children in K-12 schools (RCW 28A.210.140).

The Board has stated that they are not considering adding the COVID-19 vaccine to the list of required K-12 immunizations.

The State Board of Health determines if there should be any changes to school immunization requirements. At this point, school immunization requirements will remain the same.

To keep updated on when vaccine appointments become available, where you can get a COVID-19 vaccine and other commonly asked questions, visit https://www.seattle.gov/mayor/covid-19/vaccinations

Following President Biden’s rollout, the Washington State Board of Education encourages every educator, administrator, coach, and staff member in the school district to get vaccinated. 

After employees receive a COVID-19 vaccine, employers should continue to follow the Guidance for Businesses and Employers Responding to COVID-19. This includes wearing well-fitting masks, ensuring staff and students stay at least 3-6 feet apart (wearing masks if unavoidable), avoiding crowds and poorly ventilated spaces, and washing hands often. 


Sources
Business Health Trust. (2021). Retrieved February 2021 https://businesshealthtrust.com/employer-resources-covid-19/
Washington State Coronavirus Response. (2021, May 13). https://coronavirus.wa.gov/news/department-health-releases-updated-k-12-school-guidance
Washington State Department of Health releases regarding K-12 school guidance. 
Frequently Asked Questions www.doh.wa.gov/Emergencies/COVID19/VaccineInformation/FrequentlyAskedQuestions#heading78208 
Masking https://www.doh.wa.gov/Emergencies/COVID19/ClothFaceCoveringsandMasks/ClothFaceCoveringsandMasksFAQ#heading44681










Need more support? 
501 Commons is a nonprofit organization that amplifies the strengths of nonprofits so that ALL people and communities flourish.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The 501 Commons Human Resources program is available to provide consulting on compliance with workplace standards in the Pacific Northwest and in other states. This document is based on regulations and guidance for Washington.
 
If you need quick advice or a question answered, you can get professional guidance Through our Quick Consults program for $25 per 15-minute increment up to two hours. We will attempt to respond to you within 72 hours. Contact hrconsults@501commons.org.
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